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Dear Students & Parents, 
  
As your new principal for the 2016-2017 school year, I am excited and 
impressed with the progress and efforts of PMS students, faculty and their 
respective successes. It is evident to many across Baltimore County that 
Pikesville is a community with enormous pride and as the new principal, 
it is my goal to continue to keep that spirit and pride alive every day.   
  
In order for our students to be globally competitive, we will continue to 
prepare students for the 21st century workplace that includes the prepara-
tion for jobs that have yet to be created.  In order to be successful, stu-
dents will need to be able to think creatively, critically, and intuitively, 
solve real world problems, communicate effectively (verbal & written 
forms), work in teams, use technology to accelerate learning outcomes, 
and develop healthy, ethical life-style habits.  Therefore, the Python Pride 
motto is one that we need students to observe on a daily basis.  The Py-
thon Pride motto states that students are Prepared, Respectful, Inclusive, 
Diverse, and Engaged! I encourage you to remind your child daily that 
embracing the Python Pride motto will ensure they are a successful stu-
dent at Pikesville Middle School.  

  
The connection between home and school is critical.  When staff and par-
ents work together, student educational experiences are enhanced.  Stu-
dent academic success and personal responsibility at Pikesville Middle 
School are dependent on a cooperative triangle comprised of student-
teacher-parent/guardian.  Through a close and shared partnership with all 
stakeholders associated with Pikesville Middle School, I am confident our 
school will continue to be a successful place for our students to learn and 
grow.  I invite you to call or e-mail in order to share your ideas relating to 
how we can all work together to ensure Pikesville Middle School is the 
best of all places to attend school. Please follow us on Twitter 
@PikesvilleM. You can also follow me @kmiller2706. 
 
  
I look forward to a productive and memorable school year for everyone. 
  
Yours in Educational Excellence,  

Kalisha T. Miller 
Kalisha T. Miller 
Principal 
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Special Services 

SCHOOL COUNSELING 
School Counseling services are provided to all Pikesville Middle School 
students.  Counselors are available to provide a variety of  academic, social, 
and behavioral services.  Counselors work with students providing individ-
ual counseling, group counseling, scheduling, and future planning. Counse-
lors are also available to provide information for outside services to parents. 
For further information, parents may contact their grade level counselor  
Mr. Hess (6th), Ms. Daeschner (7th), and Mr. Hecht (8th) at 410-887–6725.  
 

LEARNING SUPPORT SERVICES 
The Learning Support Department provides screening and diagnostic as-
sessment services to students experiencing academic and/or behavioral/
emotional needs that affect educational performance.  The IEP Team and 
the Pupil Services Team meet with parents as needed to review students’ 
strengths and needs in order to determine what services are needed based 
upon each student’s unique strengths and needs. 
Students can be referred for team review by parents and by faculty.  The 
types of diagnostic and educational services provided are determined by the 
team and then provided during the school day as part of the BCPS curricu-
lum.  The services that are available are varied.  
IEPs and behavior management plans are often used to provide a wide vari-
ety of services (i.e. educational interventions in reading, writing, math, 
speech/language, occupational therapy, physical therapy, services for hear-
ing impaired and visually impaired, etc). 
For further information parents may contact Mrs. Lauren Williams-Moore, 
Department Chair, 410-887–1207. 
 
SCHOOL RESOURCE OFFICER PROGRAM 
Pikesville Middle School has an exceptional School Resource Officer, Of-
ficer Kevin Sypnewski. Students and parents should be aware that he is a 
Baltimore County Police Officer first and foremost.  We are fortunate that 
our SRO provide exceptional modeling and counseling for students.  His 
pro-active work helps most students work through their problems. Students 
are encouraged to seek out an SRO when confronted with a difficult choice.   
 
STUDENT SUPPORT TEAM (SST) 
The Instructional Support Program of Baltimore County Public Schools 
provides support for students at risk (academically, behaviorally, socially, 
and emotionally) within the regular education program.  Instructional Sup-
port personnel believe that the teacher is not solely responsible for resolv-
ing student difficulties.  The program instructor works with teachers, ad-
ministrators, support personnel, and parents/guardians to develop effective 
instructional practices and coordinate needed services so that children can 
be successful.  For further information, parents may contact Ms. April 
Franklin, Assistant Principal, at 410-887-1207. 
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Sports and Clubs  

 
Interscholastic sports and afternoon clubs are a wonderful opportunity for 
students to increase their school spirit, make new friends, and participate 
in activities of interest. Specific club and sports information will be sent 
home prior to the start date of the activity.  A physical will be required for 
all  
interscholastic sports.  
 
 
Interscholastic sports: 
 
Fall:                                                          

 Badminton 

 Cross Country                             
 
Winter 

 Basketball 
 
Spring  

 Tennis                                                                

 Track and Field                         
 
 
Clubs*: 
 

 Chess club 

 School newspaper 

 Flag football 

 Basketball                                      

 Student Council 

 The Green Committee 

 National Junior Honor Societ(8th graders only) 

 Robotics 

 Forensics 

 Theatre 

 Guitar Club                                      

 Clay Club 

 Art Club 
 
 
 
*This list is subject to change based on student interest and sponsorship.  
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Pikesville Middle School 

School Phone:  410-887–1207 
School FAX:  410-887-1259 

Cafeteria:  410-887-1209 
Health Suite: 410-484-9347 

School Counseling: 410-887– 6725 
Library Media Center: 410-887-1272 

 Website: http://pikesvillems.bcps.org/ 
 
  

 
 

Vision:  
Pikesville Middle School students will develop excellence in 
academics, character, and habits of mind by participating in  
student-centered learning experiences that promote 21st century 
skills.  
 
 
 

Mission:  
 
 
Pikesville Middle School aims to promote a safe, equitable, 
learner-centered environment for all students.  In order to pre-
pare our students for high school, college and careers, we will: 
 
 Provide rigorous, relevant and responsive instruction to all 

students. 
 Establish supportive respectful relationships that encourage 

responsive behaviors 
 Instill healthy habits to support positive social, emotional, 

physical, and academic development  
 Establish strong values and citizenship within and beyond 

the school community 

Page 3 



 

 

Administration 
Mrs. Kalisha Miller-Principal 

Mrs. Anne Hammel -Assistant Principal 
Grade 6 

Mr. Matthew Sullivan- Assistant Principal 
Grade 7 

Ms. April Franklin- Assistant Principal 
Grade 8 

  

PMSFA 
  President: Ms. Regina Gee 

Phone 410.599.8930 or ginakgee@gmail.com 
Pikesville Middle School Family Association  
The PMSFA is open to all parents, students, faculty, and community members. 
The organization meets monthly and actively supports the mission and purpos-
es of the school. 
The PMSFA  provides information to parents through the school newsletter, 
the school’s website, Connect Ed calls, and at various school events, such as 
Back to School Night, Parent Conference Nights, and American Education 
Week.  They also provide input to the school administration at the monthly 
meetings about policies that affect parents.  The PMSFA appreciates teachers 
in various ways throughout the year. Fundraising and community building are 
essential for the success of the PMSFA. For more information, contact,   
PMSFA President, Ms. Regina Gee, phone 410.599.8930 or                          
ginakgee@gmail.com 
 

 

Department Chairs 
ENGLISH/LANGUAGE ARTS: Mrs. Traci Grogin 

SCHOOL COUNSELING: Mr. Richard Hecht 
MATHEMATICS: Ms. Joann Quayhackx 

PHYSICAL EDUCATION and RELATED ARTS: Ms. Mary-Jean Britt 
SCIENCE: Mr. Ryan Novak 

SOCIAL STUDIES and WORLD LANGUAGES: Mrs. Abeer Shinnawi 
SPECIAL EDUCATION: Mrs. Lauren Williams-Moore 

 
Support Staff 

      Office Professionals  
Ms. Lisa Silverman – Administrative Secretary 

Ms. Sharon Motley -  School Counseling Secretary 
Mrs. Renee Byrd - Front Office Secretary 

Ms. Cheryl Lightner- Front Office Secretary 
 

HEALTH SUITE 
 Ms. Carol Cleland, R.N.        
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Health Services 
 
MEDICATIONS 
While we encourage parents to administer medications to their children 
outside of school hours, we understand that your child may need medication 
during the school day. If your child requires medicine (prescription or non-
prescription) during the school day, the following procedures must be fol-
lowed: 
 
1.    Medication should be delivered to the school nurse by the parent/  

guardian. 
2.    Clearly label the original container with the child's name. 
3. Include all mandatory BCPS forms for all medication being dis-

pensed. 
  4.    Instruct your child that it is his/her responsibility to come to the health      
         suite at the appropriate time to take the medication.  
5. ONLY the school nurse will administer medication. 
 
 

 
Emergency School Closings 

If serious weather conditions make travel dangerous, Baltimore County 
Public Schools will either close for the day or operate on a delay basis. Lis-
ten to our local TV or radio stations during these times: WBAL Radio Sta-
tion (1090 AM), WMAR TV (Channel 2/ Cable 12), WBAL TV (Channel 
11/ Cable 21), WJZ TV (Channel 13/ Cable 23), call 410-887-5555, or ac-
cess the BCPS Website at http://www.bcps.org.  Early dismissals due to 
threatening weather or unexpected events will be announced in the same 
manner. 
The following schedule applies for late openings: 
 1 hour late opening...open at 8:50 AM 
 2 hour late opening...open at 9:50 AM 
 
Bus Pick-ups:  add one or two hours to regular pick-up time. 
 
The following schedule applies for early dismissals: 
 3 hour early dismissal at 11:30 AM 
 2 hour early dismissal at 12:30 AM 
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Library 
(410) 887-1272 

Our school library is open each day from 7:50 AM – 2:30 PM.  Books may be 
borrowed for a 3-week period.   
 

Students are responsible for materials they borrow from the library.  Books 
must be cared for and returned on time.  Students are responsible for paying 
replacement cost of lost or damaged books.  Library privileges will be restrict-
ed for students who owe fines or books. Extra Curricular activities and school 
sponsored events can be  jeopardized for students who owe library fines.  We 
want our students to be responsible citizens and to enjoy the full benefits of all 
our school has to offer.  For further information about our library services, in-
cluding book recommendations, contact our librarian Ms. Getty. 

 
Transportation  

BUS BEHAVIOR EXPECTATIONS 
To ensure the safety of all students transported from school and home we ex-
pect students, while riding the bus, to adhere to the guidelines below: 

 Sit down and keep all limbs inside the bus while the bus is in motion. 

 Respect and follow the directions of the bus driver while under his/her su-
pervision and care. 

 Obey the rules stated in the Baltimore County Student Handbook while on 
the bus. 

 Carry their One-Card at ALL times – The bus driver can refuse to transport 
students if they do not have their One-Card. 

 
Failure to follow transportation regulations will result in disciplinary action, 
which can include suspension of bus privileges. Students are normally assigned 
to the bus stop nearest their home. Parents requesting a temporary change in 
bus assignment must get permission at least 24 hours in advance. Bus capacity, 
reason, and student behavior will all be considered when evaluating the re-
quest. All requests must be submitted to Mrs. Hammel.  
 
PARKING/STUDENT PICK-UP AND DROP-OFF 
The entrance to the bus loop is limited to buses from 7:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.   
Parents should drop off students using the car pool loop and should adhere to 
all drop off signs. Parents must also be aware that there is no left turn on to 
Seven Mile Lane during drop off hours.  
 
WALKERS AND THE CROSS WALK 
Students are to use the crosswalk designated in the main driveway off of Seven 
Mile Lane to cross the street as they arrive at school in the morning and as the 
depart in the afternoon. Students should NEVER cross in the bus loop.  
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LIBRARY MEDIA CENTER 
 Ms. Laura Getty, Library Media Specialist 

 

       
 

CAFETERIA MANAGER BUILDING OPERATIONS      
              Ms. Ashley White                            Mr. Allan Jones  
 

SCHOOL RESOURCE OFFICERS (SRO) 
Mr. Kevin Sypnewski 

 
SCHOOL SOCIAL WORKER 

 
 

SCHOOL PSYCHOLOGIST 
Dr. Betty Gladstein  

 
S.T.A.T. TEACHER 

Ms. Amy Felton  
 
 
 
 

Behavioral Expectations 
We are committed to having a school that is physically and emotionally safe 
for all children. To this end we are describing behaviors we define as          
unacceptable at Pikesville Middle School.  
  
In order to maintain a safe and secure learning environment, the school impos-
es certain demands upon students. Staff members are continually evaluating 
student behavior. They decide which behaviors can and should be ignored and 
which behaviors can and should be tolerated, and which call for intervention. 
  

These behaviors can be classified into five categories: 

  
1.  Behavior that will hurt anyone, including self, physically 

  Running in the school halls 

  Throwing objects 

  Pushing and shoving 

  Fighting 
 2.  Behavior that shows a lack of respect to self and others: 

  Calling attention to another's personal characteristics in a derogatory 
 manner 

  Violation of the BCPS dress code (hoods, hats, bearing midriff,         
 etc.) 

  Group isolation or ostracism 

  Intimidation (bullying, threatening) 

  Insubordination (refusing to follow directions) 

  Other behaviors that are designed to devalue or hurt another human   
 being 
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  Foul/Inappropriate language 

  Failure to display proper identification/BCPS  NAMETAG 

  Inappropriate use of electronic media (Instagram, Snapchat, Twitter, 
etc.) 

  

3. Behavior that will damage, destroy, or misuse personal or school 
property: 

  Irresponsible use of materials 

  Malicious destruction, defacement, or graffiti 

  Theft 
  

4. Behavior that interrupts the educational program: 

  Excessive attention-getting or calling out 

  Frequent tardiness 

  Rough housing (playing is not allowed in the school building) 

  Unexcused absences 

  Nuisance items (toys, skateboards, iPods, video games, cell phones and 
 other electronic devices) 

  Cutting class 

  Using tobacco products on school grounds– vapor or regular 
  

5. Behavior that interferes with academic progress and growth: 

  Copying another student's work 

  Cheating 

  Refusing to work 
General Expectations 

APPROPRIATE DRESS 
The middle school is the workplace for students and teachers. 
Teachers and students are expected to respect the bounds of community  
decency, health and safety as they dress for school.   
 

Pikesville Middle School  is air conditioned. Students are to come to school 
dressed in proper attire at all times.  The following guidelines should be kept in 
mind: 

 Hat/Hoods of any kind are not allowed. 

 All outerwear must be kept in lockers. 

 Halters, tube tops, belly shirts or excessively revealing clothing, including 
baggie pants revealing undergarments, are prohibited. 

 Shirts must be long enough to tuck into skirts or pants. 

 Tee shirts must have sleeves and be free of pictures and slogans that are 
inappropriate, suggestive, or offensive to community standards. 

   All students are required to wear proper footwear.  While tolerated,  
    sandals and flip-flops do not provide students with adequate safety or   
    health protection.  Students are not recommended to wear high heel  
    shoes. 
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DO NOT TRY TO CONTACT YOUR CHILD BY CELL PHONE DUR-
ING SCHOOL HOURS.  Parents should continue to call the school office for 
any emergency situation. In an emergency situation, office staff, with adminis-
trative approval, will contact your son/daughter.  If a parent contacts a phone 
while a student is in school (7:50 AM – 2:30 PM), the consequences regarding 
cell phone use will still apply.  If a student is in crisis and needs to speak to a 
parent in an emergency situation, students may seek administrative approval to 
use a Main Office phone. 
   
We recommend that parents discuss this policy with their child in order to avoid 
problems.  While most students have cell phones, it is not their right to use them 
whenever they choose.  Parents, please support this policy.  Due to the enor-
mous time spent on stolen cell phones, the school will NOT investigate stolen 
cell phones. Their security is the sole responsibility of the student.  Pikesville 
Middle School will not be responsible for loss, damage, or theft of any electron-
ic device brought to school.  Students may file police reports for stolen electron-
ic devices during their lunch period, before, or after school hours only. 
  

Communication 
Everyone at Pikesville Middle School cares deeply about children and their edu-
cation. In a school, as in a family, concerns and challenges arise which need a 
voice and a response. As we approach one another, let us honestly and openly 
share our opinions and convictions, while respecting the people and the efforts 
of our school. 
 

The success of our school is based in part on the effective forms and channels of 
communication we establish between parents and faculty. Your first and most 
important contact within the school is the teacher. Your child's classroom teach-
ers are the best resources for information and advice concerning your child and 
his/her classes, relationships, homework, and individual development. Our 
teachers welcome your communication and will return your calls/emails as soon 
as they are free to do so. 
 

Parents/Guardians should feel free to contact teachers and staff during the 
school day by leaving messages through the front office, or email. Specific com-
munications about parental concerns or student needs are too important to be 
made "on the run." Please make an appointment for an in-person or phone con-
ference to discuss these issues and to develop a plan of action. 
 

When problems arise, please work through your student’s counselor or assistant 
principal in order to quickly resolve the issue.   Of course, at any time, parents 
may contact the principal directly. The goal of effective parent-school commu-
nication is to provide the best education for our children in a professional and 
supportive setting. 
 

SCHOOL NEWSLETTER/CONNECT ED 
The school newsletter will be available via the school’s website, http://
pikesvillems.bcps.org/  The newsletter contains important information for each 
upcoming month. Important messages and reminders may also be sent to student 
homes via Connect Ed, a phone call-out system. 
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  *unless given permission by administrator and/or teacher  
 

  

Guidelines for the Violation of Cell Phone Use 
 

 If a student violates the policy, teachers should ask that he/she puts away 
the device. 

 

 If student refuses to put the device away in the classroom and the use of the 
device directly disrupts the classroom, student support should be called and 
the support staff will determine further action needed.  

 

 If the student puts the device away and no further disruption occurs, the 
teacher can wait until the end of class to provide interventions. Interven-
tions should include phone calls home, lunch detention, after school deten-
tion, and referrals to grade level team leaders for team actions. Once the 
team leader determines that the issue has not been resolved with the indi-
vidual student, the student will be referred to the grade level administrator. 

 

 Student refusal to put the phone away when directed to will immediately be 
subject to disciplinary interventions by school staff. Administrators may 
decide to revoke the student’s access to electronic devices. 
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Appropriate 

 search authorized websites for information 
 reference online dictionary or thesaurus 
 use the calculator 
 review grades or communicate with teachers using BCPSOne 

  

Inappropriate 

 texting* 
 social media (i.e., Facebook, Kik, Instagram) 
 taking pictures* 
 recording* 
 play music or other disruptive noise 
 phone calls* 
 access to inappropriate or unauthorized websites/Apps 
 any use in the hallways 

  

  

  

BACKPACKS/LARGE PURSES 
Backpacks and large purses should be stored in a student’s locker prior to first 
period.  This is a safety concern as students move about the building as well 
as to limit the potential for students to bring prohibited items to school.   
 

LOCKERS 
Each student is assigned a locker which will remain their locker for the cur-
rent school year.  An assigned locker is to be used to safely store the belong-
ings of its owner. Students are reminded not to give their locker combination 
to others.  The school reserves the right to inspect a student’s locker at any 
time.  Students will only be permitted to go to their locker during arrival and 
dismissal. Students will be allowed to carry a small drawstring backpack 
to keep their lunch and gym uniform in throughout the day.  
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PIKESVILLE MIDDLE HALL-
WAY CODE OF CONDUCT 

 
Put Away Cellphones and Ear-

buds 
Remove Hats, Hoods, and 

Coats 
Inside Voices and Appropr iate 

Language Should Be Used at 
All Times  

Demonstrate Respect by Stop-
ping When Addressed by an 
Adult 

Every Student Should Walk 
On the Right Side and Keep 
Hands and Feet to Oneself 



 

 

CELLPHONES/HEADPHONES/ELECTRONIC DEVICES 
Cell phones are permitted in the cafeteria, but are not to be visible during 
class times or hall changes unless the teacher explicitly grants permission for 
educational use. After a discreet warning, the student may be referred to the 
office for insubordination. 
 

RESPECT 
Good citizenship starts with respect for yourself and others.  It is easy to fall 
into a habit of disrespecting yourself, friends, and teachers by using inappro-
priate language, responding without thinking, and intentionally trying to be 
hurtful.  Each student is required to exhibit respectful behavior and be a 
“zone of civility.”  Respect should extend to the comments made through 
social media and text messages. 
 
Students and parents are strongly encouraged to report problems/concerns 
immediately to the administrative team, school counselors, teachers, or 
School Resource Officers. This includes issues in the community, or at 
home, which may spill over into the schoolhouse. 
 
BCPS ONE 
BCPS One is an online environment with integrated tools and resources for 
all BCPS students, staff and parents. It is accessible anytime and from any-
where. BCPS One houses six major subsystems which include the Learning 
Management, Student Information, Digital Content, Employee Effectiveness, 
Reporting and Professional Learning Systems. The purpose of BCPS One is 
to promote user access, collaboration and productivity while streamlining 
administrative processes. Visit http://www.bcps.org/video/2014/BCPS-
OneOverview-0410.htm for more details. Also, check out the Parents tab on 
the BCPS Website and scroll down to Parent University. 
 
Middle School ASSESSMENTS 
Maryland is striving to improve education for all students by implementing 
new, higher standards for student learning, the Maryland College and Career
-Ready Standards, and aligned assessments developed by the Partnership for 
Assessment of Readiness for College and Career (PARCC).    
 

Middle School students take the PARCC test for Math and ELA. If the stu-
dents is enrolled in Alg 1 the students take the Alg 1 test. For all other math 
classes the students are administered the grade level math assessment. 
 
PARCC Online Window for the 2016-2017 school year: 

 April 25, 2017– June 4, 2017 
 
MSAA (Multi-State Alternate Assessment) designed for  those students 
who take an alternative to the PARCC exam. 

 March 6, 2017-May 12, 2017 
 
Students are also required to take the MAP  test in the fall and winter. The 
MAP assessments measures students’ achievement and academic growth. 
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Cell Phone Policy  

Pikesville Middle School’s electronic device and cell phone policy is directly 
aligned with BCPS policies. Appropriate use of electronic devices support stu-
dents’ opportunity to learn and collaborate. It also extends students’ access to 
information and various modes of communication. 
 

BCPS Policy 5550 addresses student conduct and prohibits:  
 Use of electronic devices for non-educational purposes during regular 
instructional hours. 
 
The BCPS Student Handbook addresses the acceptable use of technology,  

including the use of the Internet and electronic devices i.e., cell phones. (pgs 7-
8, 14 and 16) Use of electronic devices for non-educational purposes is a  
Category I offense. Violation of the Technology Acceptable Use Policy for 

Students is a Category II offense.  
 

Expectations for Electronic Device/Cell Phone Use 

 Teachers decide on student use of electronic devices during instructional 
time. A sign will be posted in each classroom and appropriately flipped to 
indicate to students if cell phones are allowed to be used for instructional-
purposes, or if they should not be used.  

 

 Lunch expectations and procedures developed by PMS staff may indicate 
that student use of electronic devices is permitted, unless otherwise directed 
by a school administrator and/or staff member. Revoking student use of cell 
phones may occur with the students as a group or with individual students. 
Prior to walking out of the lunch room all devices, including         
headphones, must be turned off and immediately put away. 

 

 Pikesville Middle School is not responsible for lost, stolen, or damaged 
personal electronic devices. To avoid these issues, we recommend that stu-
dents keep their electronic devices in their lockers. If the student chooses to 
carry their device, they should keep the device with them at all times. 
Students should avoid allowing other students to use their devices. 
 

 Devices should not be left unattended. All found devices should be brought 
to the office and given to an administrator. If an administrator is not availa-
ble, the device should be given to the administrative secretary. 

 

 Students may not use any electronic devices, including their personal cell 
phones, to harass other students or school staff. Students may not post inap-
propriate comments, photos, or videos of other students or school staff on 
social media sites.  
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One-Card 

Baltimore County Public Schools has implemented a One-card Identification 
system for all students and staff. This identification system is one more step in 
improving our student and staff safety and security. The One-card not only 
identifies who belongs in our schools, but also has many other functions. It 
can be used to open doors for staff and has a barcode that is used to check out 
materials and media from the library/media center. Students will have their 
picture taken at school in order to produce their One-card identification card.  
One-card cards will be used for a variety of functions including athletic events 
and dance attendance.  One-card student identification cards are the property 
of Pikesville Middle School.   If a student loses or must replace his or her 
identification card, they will be issued a permanent replacement for $5.  Stu-
dents who do not have the replacement fee at the time a replacement is pro-
vided will be issued an obligation for the replacement amount. Students who 
do not bring their One-card will be charged  $1 for a temporary replacement 
for that day only. Obligations should be settled quarterly.  For  the 2016-2017 
school year, all students and staff will be required to wear their ID at all 
times. This applies to all BCPS secondary schools.  Students will be provid-
ed with an ID, ID holder, and lanyard in order to facilitate this process.   
 
 
This is not a voluntary program – all students must participate.   Ques-
tions or concerns regarding One-card should be directed to the student’s ad-
ministrator. 

 
 

Cafeteria  
BREAKFAST 
Breakfast is offered each day in our cafeteria from 7:50 until 8:05 a.m.  Any 
student may participate. The cost of breakfast is $1.55 or at the reduced rate 
of $.30 if your child qualifies.  You may call our cafeteria manager, Ms. 
Ashely White at 410-887-1209, if you have any questions. 
 

LUNCH 
Students may purchase lunch in our school cafeteria at a cost of $3.00 or at 
the reduced rate of $.40 if your child qualifies.  Parents may prepay for school 
lunches by sending a check to our cafeteria manager.  Questions regarding 
lunches should be directed to our cafeteria manager, Ms. Ashely White at 410
-887-1209. No credit will be extended for meals. 
 

Applications for Free or Reduced Meals will be available  the first week of 
school. 
 
Please be aware that parents should not be delivering lunches to students 
while they are in school.  If a family finds it necessary, parents should bring 
the meal to the main office where the student can pick it up.  DO NOT drop 
off lunches to students without prior office notification. 
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MAP Reading for Grades 6-8 Covers: 

 Literature 

 Informational Texts 

 Vocabulary Use and Function 
 
MAP Math for Grades 6-8 Covers: 

 Operations and Algebraic Thinking 

 The real and complex number systems 

 Geometry, Statistics, and Probability 
 
MAP Windows for the 2016-2017 school year: 

 Fall: September 12, 2016– October 20, 2016 

 Winter: January 18, 2017– March 1, 2017 
 
MISA Field Test will replace the MSA Science Test. Eighth graders are re-
quired to participate in this state-wide assessment 
 
MISA Field Test Window:   

 March 13, 2017– March 31, 2017. 
 
NTERIM, REPORT CARD, & CONFERENCE NIGHT DATES 
1st marking period interim distribution: September 29, 2016 
1st marking period conference night: October 6, 2016  4 p.m.-6 p.m. 
1st marking period ends: October 28, 2016 
1st marking period report cards distributed:  November 10, 2016 
 
2nd marking period interim distribution: December 8, 2016 
2nd marking period conference night: December 15, 2016  4 p.m. -6 p.m.  
2nd marking period ends: January 13, 2017 
2nd marking period report card distribution:  January 26, 2017 
 
3rd marking period interim distribution: February 16, 2017  
3rd marking period conference night:  February 23, 2017 4 p.m.-6 p.m.  
3rd marking period ends: March 31, 2017 
3rd marking period report card distribution : April 20, 2017 
 
4th marking period interim distribution: May 11, 2017 
4th marking period report card distribution:  Mailed home 
 
 

Attendance 
ARRIVAL 
School opens at 7:50 AM  There will be no supervision provided prior to bus 
drop off . We expect children to come to school regularly and punctually.  
 
ABSENCE NOTIFICATION PROCEDURES  
These procedures are safety measures to assure all students are accounted for at 
school or home. 
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 Schoolwork may be requested whenever a student will miss two or more 
days.  Please call the guidance department (410-887-6725) to arrange this 
and allow 24 hours for teachers to gather the work.   

     Upon the student's return to school, parent/guardian must present a 
written note to the homeroom teacher.  The note must include the student’s 
name, date(s) of absence(s), reason for absence, and parent/guardian signature. 
 
LAWFUL ABSENCES 
Illness, bereavement, religious observation, court summons, suspensions, and 
family emergencies are excused absences. Absent notes must be turned in within 
five(5) days of the student’s return. The student is responsible for gathering and 
turning in missed assignments.  
 
UNLAWFUL ABSENCES  
It is disruptive to your child's education to schedule vacations, appointments, or 
extra curricular activities during the school day. Please refer to the school calen-
dar when making your family plans. When parents choose to remove a child 
from school, for any length of time, other than lawful absences, it is the respon-
sibility of the student to get the missed assignments from another student or the 
teacher. Faculty members are not expected to provide work ahead of time or 
provide alternate assignments. This includes student absences due to truancy.  
Students who are unlawfully absent from school may not attend after school or 
evening events including athletic games. 
 
LATENESS 
Students who arrive late to school (after 8:00 AM) will need to be buzzed in and 
receive a late pass-excused or unexcused-depending on the validity from a staff 
member who is checking in students in the main lobby. After 8:30 AM students 
will report to the main office to receive their pass. Students who are chronically 
late are subject to school disciplinary policy – including after-school or Saturday 
detention.  
 
EARLY DISMISSALS 
Students requesting an early dismissal must report to the Main Office upon arri-
val to school the morning of the early dismissal.  All students requiring early 
dismissal must have a written note from a parent/guardian requesting that early 
dismissal.  This note shall include the student’s name, parent/guardian name, 
parent/guardian signature, date, reason for the early dismissal, and a phone num-
ber where a parent/guardian can be reached.  Only reasons that match the criteria 
for lawful absences as cited by the Code of Maryland Regulations will be coded 
excused.  Students who do not have a current Student Contact Information Sheet 
on file will not be issued an early dismissal until a current Student Contact Infor-
mation Sheet is completed.  
 
Pikesville Middle School staff will make every effort to contact a parent/
guardian to verify the early dismissal note.  This policy does not apply to stu-
dents who are issued an early dismissal by the school nurse or administration.  
Students who do not follow the early dismissal policy as outlined or who leave 
school grounds without the permission of an administrator are subject to school 
disciplinary policy – including after-school or Saturday detention and suspen-
sion. 
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DISMISSAL  
Students are dismissed at 2:30 p.m. and must leave the building unless they are 
under the supervision of a staff member. When a note is not provided in ad-
vance, the parent/guardian may come to the school office with proper identifica-
tion to have his/her student dismissed from school on that day. 
 

Safety 
RAPTOR ID SYSTEM 
The safety of all students and staff in Baltimore County Public Schools is of 
utmost importance to all of us. Our school is utilizing a system for checking in 
all visitors. The system is called V-soft by RaptorWare or Raptor. When you 
visit our school for the first time, you will be asked to present a government-
issued photo ID or a driver’s license to a staff member in the school office. The 
ID will be scanned and the following information will be collected: your photo, 
your name, and your date of birth. This information will be utilized to check you 
in, create an ID badge, and compare your information against sexual offender 
databases throughout the country. If your name appears on any of the lists or 
you refuse to allow the school to scan your ID, you will not be allowed access to 
the school. The only alternative will be to allow the staff to see your ID, verify 
your first name, last name, and date of birth to be entered into the system manu-
ally. However, this method does not store the information, and you must do this 
each time you visit the school. If you have your ID scanned, you will be asked 
to show your ID only on future visits, and your name will be selected from an 
existing list of previous visitors. You will also be asked to check out with the 
office staff upon leaving the school so that we know you are no longer in the 
building. You will be required to check into the system even if you are only 
coming to school to pick up your child. The information collected will not be 
shared outside of  the school and is kept on a secure server. Your assistance in 
keeping our students and schools safe is appreciated. 
 
 
PARENT VISITATION 
Parents are encouraged to keep in close contact with teachers through email and 
other resources.  If a parent wishes to visit classrooms, they must check in at the 
front office and show ID to receive a visitor’s pass and  permission from the 
appropriate administrator. Parents will be escorted to classrooms and arranging 
this in advance is optimal. Please be aware that any classroom visit is not to 
disrupt the learning activities taking place.  If a parent wishes to speak with or 
have a conference with a teacher, they should set up an appointment with that 
teacher outside of class time. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Page 11 


